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GOSPEL VIRTUE - TOLERANCE 

I am tolerant. I overlook people’s faults. I am open to differences. God help me to accept the things I cannot change. 

 
 

DATES FOR 2023 - 2024 

 

• Monday, August 19th – School Office is Open 

• Monday, August 26th – Teaching Staff Returns 

• Wednesday, August 28th – Teacher Convention 

• Thursday, August 29th – Registration for New Students – 8:30 am – 10:00 am 

• Friday, August 30th – Opening Mass for staff 

• Tuesday, September 3rd – All students will be in attendance for the morning ONLY 

• Wednesday, September 4th – First Full day for students. 
 

• Early Learning (Kindergarten) staggered start schedules will be sent to families. 
 

• Bussing-Please note that busses will run on all days according to their usual route. 
 

ADMIN MESSAGE 

  
✓ I would like to begin by thanking the efforts of our CSCC. Through their ongoing support and activity 

events like our year end BBQ continue to be fantastic and build community.  Please consider sharing 
your gifts and joining our CSCC in the fall. We are all the hands of Christ – together we can accomplish 
great things!  
 

✓ Our graduating class of 2024 was honored and recognized at the St. Philip Farewell Celebration.  
Thank you to Mrs. Anderson and Miss Secundiak for all their efforts to recognize our graduates and 
honor their skills and success. 
 

✓ Term 3 Reports cards have been sent home electronically this week. 
 

✓ With the end of the year approaching, we have news to share with regards to our staffing changes.  We 
were truly blessed to have these caring and compassionate individuals representing our staff and 
working with our children. Thank you for your leadership and talents you have shared with all of us. 
May God bless and watch over you.  

❖ We thank Darcy Todos for his work these past 3 years as our Principal.  We will miss Darcy 
and wish him the best and a happy retirement.  We welcome back Paola Kobussen as our 
Principal.  Paola comes to us from St. Marguerite. 

❖ We thank Maria Sander for her work as Vice Principal and with our Kindergarten students.  We 
wish Maria the best at Saskatoon French.  We welcome Nathan Gaudet as our Vice Principal 
and French teacher.  Nathan comes to us from St. Peter.  We also welcome Allison Treble as 
our Kindergarten teacher.  Allison also comes to us from St. Peter. 

❖ We thank Patrick Unrau for his work as our LAT teacher.  We wish Patrick all the best at the 
Public School System.  We welcome Cheryle Risling as our LAT teacher.  Cheryle comes to us 
from St. Lorenzo. 
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❖ We thank Tara Scheck for her work with our Grade 1 students.  We wish Tara all the best at St. 
Kateri and St. John as their EAL teacher.  We welcome Dominique Collins as our Grade 1 
teacher.  Dominique comes to us from St. Angela. 

❖ We thank Peyton Secundiak for her work as our temporary Grade 8 teacher.  We wish Peyton 
the best.   

❖ We thank James Vause for his work with our Grade 7 students.  We wish James all the best at 
Holy Cross High School. 

❖ We thank Jackie Aschenbrenner and Marley Fast for their work as Release Teachers and 
wish them all the best. 

❖ We thank Kyrstin Sanderson, Jyotsna Thapar and Sadie Weimer for their work as 
Educational Assistants and wish them all the best. 

❖ We thank Chantal Gelinas for her work as our School Councilor.  We wish Chantal all the best 
at St. Frances.   

❖ We welcome Janice Schulte as our Grade 2 teacher.  Jan comes to us from Bishop Roborecki. 
 

✓ As we come to the end of this school year, we recognize and reflect upon the success, achievement, 
and required flexibility and patience that our staff, parents & students have had to rely on 
collectively.   As a collaborative team we value the importance of building strong relationships with 
home and school, and we appreciate the support that we have received from our St. Philip families!  
We wish you a wonderful summer holiday.  
 

✓ Finally, it has been my pleasure being part of the St. Philip Community these last three years. Thank 
you for the many blessings and wishes. 
 

God’s Blessings! 
Darcy Todos, Principal 

 

2024 - 2025 ELEMENTARY SCHOOL CALENDAR 

 
The Ministry of Education has approved the calendar for the 2024 – 2025 school year.  Please visit: 
www.gscs.sk.ca/studentsandfamilies/schools/phi for the next school year calendar along with information and 
newsletters. 

KINDERCARE 

 
Our partner PCDC (Parent’s Child Development Co-Operative) continues to offer a “KinderCare” program.  
This program offers care on alternate days of our St. Philip Kindergarten Program.  If you are interested in 
accessing this support, please confirm your spot for the fall by connecting with Shelley Farkas, Centre 
Manager, St. Philip Location at 306-659-7106 or sfarkas.pcdc@sasktel.net. [Priority will be given to St. 
Philip families].  Once again, a great opportunity for our young students and their families. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KINDERGARTEN 

 
Kindergarten Registration for the 2024-25 school year will open in January.  Children who will be 5 years 
old on or before January 31, 2025 (birthday January 31, 2020) can register for Kindergarten by contacting 
the school or visiting www.gscs.ca/kindergarten. 
 
If you have questions or need more information, contact us at 306-659-7450 or st.philip@gscs.ca. 
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CATHOLIC SCHOOL COMMUNITY COUNCIL (CSCC) 

 
The Annual General CSCC meeting is on Tuesday, September 17th at 7:00 pm in the library following the 
Meet the Staff BBQ.  The CSCC will be electing positions for a minimum 2 year commitment.  The following 
are vacant position descriptions: 
 

Chairperson: 
❖ Conduct CSCC meetings 
❖ Ensure that all members have input on discussion and decisions 
❖ Prepare meeting agenda in consultation with the Principal and other committee members 
❖ Liaison with Principal 
❖ Oversee Council operations 
❖ Establish networks that support the Council 
❖ Act as spokesperson for the Council 

 
Treasurer 

❖ Record all expenses and revenue 
❖ Report to the school community Council on a monthly basis by accessing a financial report 

showing all transactions through GSCS online web portal 
❖ Prepare all monies for deposit 
❖ Reconcile purchase card each month 
❖ Prepare an annual report 
❖ Coordinate Schools Win Twice ticket sales 
❖ Coordinate Christmas Raffle after Advent Liturgy 

 
Secretary: 

❖ Take minutes at Council meetings and report on a monthly basis 
❖ Receive and send correspondence on behalf of the Council 
❖ Take charge of any official records of the Council 
❖ Maintain a membership list of all Council members 
❖ Ensure that appropriate notice is given for all Council meetings 
❖ Post meeting minutes on OneNote binder 

 
Members At Large: 

❖ Coordinate CSCC Christmas hot lunch and June hot lunch BBQ 
❖ Coordinate Family Bingo in the spring 
❖ Coordinate Staff Appreciation week activities 
❖ Coordinate Flower Power plant fundraiser distribution 

 
If you are interested in letting your name stand for any of the elected Council positions or if you require any 
additional information, please contact Ian Stavness at csccphic@gscs.ca.  All are welcome to attend the AGM.  
Thank you for your cooperation, support and your interest in the St. Philip CSCC.  Together, we make St. 
Philip a great school for every child to learn, grow and succeed.  
 

POP CAN TAB COLLECTION 
 

Thank you, St. Philip School!  We have collected another five-gallon pail of tabs.  Let us 
continue collecting the tabs during the summer and have another five-gallon pail of tabs 
to donate in September. 
 
Bring the tabs and used markers to the office when you return to school! 
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NEW CANADIANS REGISTRATION 

 

 
 

PCDC BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL CARE 

 

• Quality care for school age children before and after school. 

• Care for full days on PLDs, school breaks and summer. 

• Open Monday - Friday, 7:30 am - 6:00 pm 
For more information, please contact Shelley at 306-659-7106 or sfarkas.pcdc@sasktel.net 

 

ST. PHILIP NERI PARISH 

 
Phone:  306-343-0325; Fax:  306-343-0900;  
Website:  www.stphilipneriparish.ca; Facebook:  Saint Philip Neri Parish 

Weekday Masses:  Tuesdays ~ Fridays at 8:30 am 
Weekend Masses:  Saturday ~ 5:00 pm; Sunday ~ 10:00 am 
Livestream Masses:  Saturday ~ 5:00 pm 
 

APC COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION 

 
 

 For information on activities happening in our community, 
please check out their website at www.adelaidechurchill.ca 
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May our loving God watch over you and keep alive in your heart all that you have 

learned this year.  May the God of all creation, who comes to us in Jesus, and 
lives among us in the Holy Spirit, keep you safe, happy and holy this summer 

and always.  Amen 
 

From the Staff of St. Philip School 
Have a safe and great summer everyone!!! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 



 

 



 



 


